
THE BEAR FACTS 

BUSY BEARS QUILT GUILD - Jul 2015 

EDITORS EPISTLE 
     There are no words that can ex-

press how much Jacque Holmes and 

Kay Higdon are appreciated for all 

the wonderful things they have done 

for this guild.  Kay has left such an 

empty place in our lives but has left 

such wonderful memories in our 

hearts.  She will be missed. I 

have big shoes to try and fill. 
Karen Cumberland 

CALENDAR - 2015 

July      8: Quilt Show Mtg @ Karen’s 
           13-15:  Quilt Retreat 
           13: No SEWcial this month 
           20: Guild Mtg w/Julie Shulen  

           21: Guild Annual Picnic 
           25: Workshop w/Shelly   
                   Swanland 
           27: Board Mtg @ Jeannie’s 
August  10: SEWcial  at MJ Center 
           15: Guild Mtg - Challenge Quilts 
           16: Workshop - Boutique 
             

 

DINNER BEFORE THE MEETING 

 Hello Ladies, 

We Will be meeting at Maggio’s at 

4:00 pm for our monthly pre meeting 

dinner get together.  During this 

time of year, our speakers join us 

and it’s a great time to talk with 

them and learn even more.  Do plan to 

join us.  Please RSVP to me,  

        Lorraine Taylor 

          909/866–8081 or    

                PRESIDENTS MESSAGE 
 

Greetings Fellow Quilters, 

     Now that we can all breathe a sigh of relief 

that the “Lake Fire” is under control and the 

crews are mopping up, hope you all are enjoying 

great summer weather. The rain has been wonder-

ful. Have you seen the posters expressing our Val-

ley’s gratitude to the firefighters? I’m so proud 

of the residents of our valley. 

     July 4th was super & before you know it, it will 

be Labor Day Weekend & our 2015 “Mountain 

Treasures Quilt Show”. I’m excited.  

This is a busy, but FUN time of the year for us. 

The show offers us an opportunity to share our 

quilts with other quilters and the general public…

and who knows, maybe someone will decide that 

they want to be a quilter too. 

     We have enough time to do everything that 

needs to be done...and so, let’s all pitch in and help 

make this our best quilt show yet. 

     May you smile while you sew, 

 

Jeannie Mazzacane  
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BUSY BEARS QUILT GUILD MINUTES – June 15, 2015 
 

President Jeannie Mazzacane called the meeting to order at 6:05 p.m., and welcomed everyone.  

Jeanne Arnieri led the Pledge of Allegiance.    
 

Our guests tonight are Amber Jeung, Belinda Evans’ granddaughter; Kassie  

Le Masters, Barbara Olsen’s niece; Victoria Donchi, who came with Theresa Bondurant; and to-

night’s speaker Mary Tabar and her sister, Nora Claude. 
 

Cat Harris led the audience in expressing warm wishes to our members who are celebrating 

their birthdays in June. 
 

MINUTES – Lori Felber made a motion to approve the minutes from the May 18, 2015 meeting.  

Motion passed.   
 

TREASURER’S REPORT – Laurie Nahay made a motion that the May 2015 Treasurer’s Report 

be approved.  Motion passed. 
 

PROGRAMS – Lorraine Taylor reported on plans for our December Christmas party, which is 

scheduled for December 7.  She also invited everyone to attend our picnic on July 21, and to 

sign up for that potluck tonight during break.   
 

Janet Schultz described our upcoming programs and workshops.  Tonight we will hear a presen-

tation and trunk show by Mary Tabar.  Janet reminded members that our 2016 program plan-

ning meeting will take place this Wednesday June 17 at 10:00 at Lorraine Taylor’s home. 
 

PHILANTHROPY – Sue Hart thanked everyone for bringing items for the food pantry tonight.  

July’s collection theme will be Italian foods.  She reported that we have completed our 2015 

goal of 200 pillowcases for the Con-Kerr Cancer project, and that we will focus on quilts for 

Doves and Mom and Dad Project for the remainder of the year.  She is seeking a volunteer to 

replace her as the Philanthropy Chair next year. 
 

QUILT SHOW – Karen Cumberland announced that the next quilt show meeting is scheduled 

for Wednesday July 8 at 1:00 p.m. at her home.  She will have all the show volunteer sign-up 

lists available during break tonight, and requests everyone’s participation.  She is seeking a vol-

unteer to replace her as Quilt Show Chair next year. 
 

Cat Harris will have more information about this year’s Boutique at our July general meeting.  

Mary Price will also have more information about this year’s Raffle Baskets next month.  Bar-

bara Olsen is sending around the sign-up list for this year’s Friday set-up potluck dinner, and 

needs everyone to participate.  Laurie Nahay reported that all of our vendor spots are filled.   

 

 
Continued on page 3 
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Continued from page 2  
 

SUNSHINE AND SHADOWS – Cat Harris brought us up to date on Sunshine and Shadows 

news.  
 

RETREAT - Cat Harris reported that we currently have 23 confirmed for our retreat in Ju-

ly, and that the activity plans have been finalized. 
 

CRAYOLA CHALLENGE – Belinda Evans encouraged members to participate in the 2016 Chal-

lenge, which will be due at our August meeting. 
 

2015 OPPORTUNITY QUILT – Carol Henderson reported on ticket sales from the previous 

month.  She is seeking volunteers to sell tickets at several upcoming summer events -– please 

see her during break if you can help.  
 

2016 OPPORTUNITY QUILT – Laurie Nahay reported that our 2016 quilt is coming along 

beautifully.  She is planning to have it ready for quilting by October.   
 

OTHER BUSINESS –  

Sandi Cannarella reported on the progress she’s made with cataloging our library.  We have 

more than 500 items in our collection. 

  

We will not be holding a SEWcial in July because the date is in conflict with our retreat.  
 

Jeanne Mazzacane thanked Barbara Olsen for stepping in to help with the June newsletter.  

She reminded us to check the bulletin board during break for items of interest. 
 

The memorial gathering for Kay Higdon will take place this Saturday June 20 at 1:00 pm at 

Elks Lodge. 
 

SHOW AND TELL – 

Mary Baughman – rose and green rail fence quilt for Doves 

Denise Schiavone – a large country-style quilt done in an invisible machine applique technique 

that she learned a workshop with Kim Diehl, and cross-stitched dresser scarves.  Denise will 

be teaching a workshop at Bear Country Quilts on the invisible applique technique. 

Lorraine Taylor – two projects from last month’s needle-felting workshop, and a funny 

stuffed chicken which will be a gift for Diane Borcyckowski 

Lori Felber – pink and soft blue comfort quilt 

Karen Cumberland – two flannel quilts for Mom and Dad Project, and a cabin quilt which will be 

raffled at her church’s anniversary celebration 

Sue Hart – two flannel quilts for Mom and Dad Project, a circle quilt turned in by Madeline 

Frey for Doves, and a bright 9-patch quilt turned in by Jeanne Arnieri for Doves 

 

 

Continued on page 4 



SHOW AND TELL 

Continued from page  3 
 

Linda Killinger – two landscape pieces done using the confetti applique technique.  Her work 

has been accepted for display at the Zion Gallery.  Linda will be teaching a workshop on con-

fetti applique at Patchworks Quilt Shop. 

Kassie Le Masters – a soft blues and aquas log cabin quilt.  Kassie is one of our newest young 

quilters. 

Joyce De Mond – a flannel quilt for Moms and Dads Project featuring butterfly quilting she 

did on her long-arm machine, and a fun fish quilt for grandkids that was also a recent long-

arm practice project 

Sandi Cannarella – a quilt done in earth tone stripes, and a flame colored log quilt; both are 

for Doves 

Debora McDowell – a pink flannel quilt for Moms and Dads Project 

Bonnie Snell – blue and brown magic 9-patch quilt for Doves 

  

 
Meeting adjourned at 8:25 p.m.  

 

Jeanne Arnieri, Recording Secretary 
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Denise Schiavone 
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Joyce DeMond 

Denise Schiavone Kassie LeMasters 

SHOW AND TELL 

Linda Killinger 



Karen Cumberland 

Debora McDowell 

Sue Hart 

SHOW AND TELL 
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Karen Cumberland 
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2015 QUILT RETREAT— JULY UPDATE 
      

     Hard to believe that as I write this our very first retreat at Vina de Lestonnac  is only 12 days 

away!  All the planning and work is done; now it’s time for fun. Thank you to Bear Country Quilts and 

Patchworks for their donations for door prizes. And to Janet Shultz, who is donating one of her dar-

ling friendship dolls to our prize pool. We’ve had a nice response from other sponsors, who will be 

listed in full in a thank you letter and noted on our web site. 

     I’m sending out maps and information this week on Temecula venues that may be of interest to re-

treaters. All we need to do now is get there, relax, sew and have fun for three days. Details and lots 

of pictures to follow in the August newsletter!        

    Cat Harris     

Annual Picnic  
 

Our annual picnic is coming July 21.  It will be at 11:30 at Sugarloaf Park-44828 Baldwin Ln, Big Bear 

Lake.  I will have the sign up sheet at the meeting for anyone that didn’t sign up last month.  Just let 

me know what you are bringing.  Looks like we will have lots of yummy food.  Drinks and table settings 

will be provided. 
 

Bring your dish to share, a picnic chair and a fat quarter. 
 

Join in the fun for an easy “ Sewing Olympics”.  
 

See you there. 
 

Lorraine Taylor 

SHOW AND TELL 

Sue Hart 

http://www.bing.com/maps/default.aspx?cp=34.25047~-116.8242&where1=Sugarloaf%20Park&ss=ypid.YN873x17736837771896727229&FORM=SNAPST


CALENDAR OF QUILT EVENTS 

 

August 1 - 2: Big Bear Lake Quilt Guild -   

                     2015 Quilt Show - “Soaring  

                     Over Big Bear” 40650 Big  

                     Bear Blvd, BBL 
 

 SCCQG QUARTERLY MEETING 

     The next quarterly meeting of SCCQG is Satur-

day, July 11. The meeting is in Glendale. The topic is 

Boutiques and how to make them successful. 

     Janet Walz and I will be attending. If you are in-

terested in attending, please give me a call. We would 

enjoy having company.  Bonnie 
 

  Janet Walz and Bonnie Snell 
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Boutique 
 

     Hope you are all thinking now about what you want to make to sell in the Quilt Show Boutique. The 

guild only takes a small percentage of your sales, so this offers you a chance to make some extra hol-

iday or just “fun” money. If you google “ten best-selling items at craft shows” you will find some in-

credible ideas. Also google “free patterns for craft show items” to list sites with free patterns for 

items to make. Boutique forms will be available at the coming guild meeting.  

     We are again going to request that each person selling also contribute a couple of hours manning 

the boutique. We’ll be stationing a permanent “pair of eyes” in the cafeteria portion and we plan on 

having two “watchers” on the boutique floor at all times too. These will be assigned shifts, so please 

volunteer when those sign-up sheets go around. There is a copy of the Boutique entry form elsewhere 

in this newsletter, also guidelines for entering.  I have to say that our boutique is one of the 

best ones that I’ve seen at local quilt shows. Let’s keep this tradition going!      Cat Harris 

Gift Baskets 
 

Hi Everyone!  I hope this finds all of you enjoying a beautiful summer.  So grateful that we made 

through the fire and many thanks and blessings go out to our wonderful fire fighters.   I just wanted 

to touch base with you  on our baskets that will be up for raffle at our Quilt Show.  Right now 

the small group Stitchy Fingers is working on their "Garden Basket".  Sandi Cannarella  graciously is 

donating a wonderful Cricut machine and accessories.  Lorraine Taylor is graciously donating a two 

night stay for two at Inspirations with use of the Craft Room.  If anyone knows someone who would 

be willing to donate something to put with the Inspirations Basket, that would be great.  Some ideas 

might be, gift certificates for meals or the movies or maybe a kit that you never gotten around to 

making.  Sodas and snacks would be fun to.  Another basket that we always do is a Sewing Basket and 

also a Fat Quarter Basket.   I would like to ask each of you to please bring a fat quarter to our July 

meeting for the Fat Quarter Basket.  Also if you have anything to add to our Sewing basket please 

bring it to the July meeting.  I'm excited to see all the goodies we will have. If you have any ques-

tions please don't hesitate to call me.  Our baskets are always a very good source of fund-

raising at the show.  Bottom line, if you  have the connections to get donations  of any kind, 

or if you have something you would like to donate,  I will find a basket to put it in.  There 

more the better!                                                                                               Mary Price 
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RAVING REVIEWS…Described as fun and creative, Mary Tabor’s artistic approach was a hit with those who at-

tended! While we found it challenging and she was so helpful in working with each of us, Ina described it as 

“awesomely exciting:!  
 

UPCOMING PROGRAM: JULY 20-21, 2015 

     Juli Shulem will be our evening presenter on a topic we think everyone should enjoy…”Conquer Your Quilt 

Room”! Whether you have a room, a space, or a pile, we are sure there will be some tips to help you organize as 

she has been a professional organizer for over thirty years!  

     Her presentation will provide a balance between being creative and having the ability to locate your desired 

items in minutes. Come with your questions and take advantage of a “free” consultation! 

     On Tuesday, Lorraine will be hosting our Annual Picnic in Sugar Loaf! Check out the details in this newsletter! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

UPCOMING PROGRAM: SATURDAY, JULY 25, 2015 

     Join us for our all day Saturday workshop with Shelley Swanland, a “Cathedral Windows Sampler”. The work-

shop is at the Community Center from 9:30-3:00. 

     A sample and sign-up will be available at meeting! Once paid, a supply list will be provided so you can prepare! 

The supply list will be provided in person or via email or on our website. A kit is available for $15 and a pattern 

for $5.  

     Cost for members is $20 and $35 for non-members. Bring a friend for a play day together!  

     A lunch donation of $3.00 is requested if you choose not to bring your own. Please indicate at tine of regis-

tration your preference for planning purposes. Please contact me as soon as possible if you plan on taking this 

class & having lunch.  
 

2016 PROGRAM…Please come prepared to our meeting or email Janet with any suggestions you might have for 

our 2016 Program…this could be major or minor speakers, regional or local folks who are close by that have won-

 

BUSY BEARS QUILTING GUILD JULY PROGRAM UPDATE 
Janet Schultz, 949.813.1776 (call or text) or janetschultz2003@yahoo.com 
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LETS SUPPORT OUR ADVERTIZERS    

Bear Country Quilts & GiftsS     Sew Special, Big Bear City 

Busy Bee Quilt Shop,  Calamesa     Sewing Machines Plus, San Marcos   

Inspirations, Big Bear Lake     Summer Sky Creations, New River, AZ  

Janet C. Schultz, Big Bear Lake    The Quilt Cupboard, Garden Grove  

Mimi’s Quilt Shop, Yucca Valley    The Victorian Angel, Hemet     

     Tops and Bobbins, Hesperia 

              

PHILANTHROPY 

 

PANTRY-The theme for this month's pantry is 

"Italian Food" Pastas and sauces will be a hit!  

But as always any type of food is appreciated!  

Pop tops and box tops will be colleced.  

 

COMFORT QUILTS—The Con-Kerr Cancer pil-

lowcase project is finished for the year.  A 

huge thanks to all who participated.  Mom and 

Dad baby quilts are ahead of schedule and I 

have only two kits left for check out.  See me if 

you are interested.  Doves quilts are right on 

target and those turned in have been beautiful.  

What a wonderful gift they will receive! 

     Thanks for all your hard work this 

year.  See you at the meeting. 

       

                           Sue Hart 

 2015 QUILT CHALLENGE 
 

   Well... we are sliding into our Challenge Quilt dead-

line of August 17.  We have been getting phone call on 

last minute details and everyone seems excited.  I 

know Bonnie and I are looking forward to 

seeing all your Crayola Crayons works of art.   
 

Can't Wait! 
 

Belinda Evans  

   

July is here! That means ONE MORE MONTH until we 

all get to bring in our Crayola challenge quilts. For 

those of you  (and you know who you are), who have 

not yet started on this two color challenge, there is 

still time. It would be terrific if everyone brought in 

his or her own small masterpiece. So get to it! Pick 

your material, you pattern or design, your thread and 

throw caution to the wind. Belinda and I are very anx-

ious to see what the results will be. Have a 

safe and great Fourth of July! God Bless 

America! 

Bonnie Marshall-Creel 

 

 

Thank God, the  fire-

fighters, and the        

volunteers for  

keeping us all safe. 



Busy Bears Quilt Guild 

 TREASURERS REPORT 2015  
June 2015 

Balance    05/31/2015               $6,701.49 

Income                                      $1,491.45 

Retreat Payable                         $4,550.00 
Expenses                                   $-2,262.68 

Balance 06/30/2015                  $10,480.26                                                        

Carol Henderson - Treasurer 

 

         

BARGAIN TABLE 
     

Hi all. Bargain Table will be open for       

business!  Another new bin!  Woop Woop! 

Wendy Green  and  Cindy Young 

CUT-UPS— The Cut Ups, a very mini, mini group is meeting August 

5th, Wednesday at Bonnie Snell’s, that’s my home. I will provide 

lunch.  

     This is an open invitation for guild members to visit us. If you 

don’t belong to a friendship (or mini group) this is a good opportunity 

for you to check one out. We are a fun group. Our meetings begin 

around 10 and end usually between 2 and 3. We work on individual 

projects, often hand work, or a group activity. Sometimes we go on 

road trips. 

     If you are coming, Cut Ups member or not, please give 

me a call so I can plan for you for lunch. I only have room 

for 10 visitors.  Bonnie Snell 909.866.3906  

STITCHY FINGERS– We met 

at Lori Felber's house and at 

my house last month.  We en-

joyed each other's company and 

discussed all the important top-

ics.  It's better than therapy! 

     Our next get-together will 

be at Laurie Nahay's on the 

third to solve even more of the 

world's problems! 

Jill Gilham   
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INCOME 

———————————- 
Birthday Exchange    $  49.00 

Bargain Table         $  45.45 

Membership         $  25.00 

Opp Quilt 2015          $497.00 

Vendor Booths           $  25.00 

Workshop Fees         $350.00  

________________________ 

 

       $1,491.45 

EXPENSES 
  —————————————- 

Christmas Party         ($    300.00) 

Education.Lecture 

 Workshop     ($ 1,723.68) 

Education,Mileage     ($    144.00) 

Rent          ($      75.00) 

Taxes Raffle Permit   ($      20.00)  

   ___________________________ 

 

          ($ 2,692.68) 

FRIENDSHIP GROUPS 
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Sunshine and Shadows 
 

     Happy birthday to our July babies: Loretta Castelluccio, Madeline Frey, Lillian Hart, Elaine 

Hudson and Wendy Stephens.  

     Kudos to Linda Killinger, who has been experiencing great success in the art world. Her quilts 

have been accepted at Mountain Lakes gallery here in Big Bear and Dezion Gallery, just outside of 

Zion National Park in Utah. Dezion Gallery has commissioned several pieces showcasing Zion. You can 

also check out her work on the Superior Threads timeline on Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/

superiorthreads/photos/a.10150126179915261.397215.260463290260/10155679312965261/?

type=1&theater 

     There will be plenty of sunshine for Sandi Cannarella, as her move off the hill is back on. She 

and Bud have purchased a home in Beaumont and will be moving in July, much to our dismay. 

Jill Gillham’s new baby granddaughter Violet arrived in early June. And my oldest granddaughter 

Alyssa completed culinary school and received her certificate.  If you know of any births, weddings, 

graduations, or awards of any kind, please email me.        We can always use more good news. 

     And a few of our members are dealing with health problems. Carol Howerton is scheduled for 

back surgery soon. And Janet Shultz is facing ongoing autoimmune issues. Our positive thoughts 

are with you both. And please keep Mary Price’s brother in your prayers as he faces very serious 

heart repair surgery, and also Jeannie M’s son Billy, during his recovery.   And Fran M’s daughter is 

experiencing difficulties with diverticulitis and Lorna H had her 2nd carpal tunnel surgery.  Our 

best healing thoughts to you all. 

Cat Harris 

 2015 OPPORTUNITY QUILT 

  We had to cancel our evening at the Discov-

ery Center because of the fires and expected rain, 

but we will be there two more times this summer for 

Music in the Mountains.  We will also be selling tick-

ets at the Big Bear Lake Guild Quilt Show on Satur-

day, August 1 and need a couple more of you to help 

that day. Wendy and Belinda continue to help out 

greatly with displaying the quilt in their shops for 

us.     
 

Wendy Green    Carol Henderson      Bonnie Snell
        

2015 OPPORTUNITY QUILT 

“MOUNTAIN  MAJESTY” 

https://www.facebook.com/superiorthreads/photos/a.10150126179915261.397215.260463290260/10155679312965261/?type=1&theater
https://www.facebook.com/superiorthreads/photos/a.10150126179915261.397215.260463290260/10155679312965261/?type=1&theater
https://www.facebook.com/superiorthreads/photos/a.10150126179915261.397215.260463290260/10155679312965261/?type=1&theater
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2015 QUILT SHOW 
 

     We had our quilt show planning meeting this week and things are coming together.  Our next and 

last meeting before the quilt show will be on August 12th at 1:00 p.m. at my house. 

     July’s guild meeting is the deadline to order T shirts.  I will be placing the order after the meeting 

so that I can have them for you at August’s meeting.  They are $10 for sm—xl and $12 for xxl.  Every-

one needs to have a T  shirt to wear for the quilt show.     

     I will also have the sign up sheets for the different areas that need to be covered as well as for 

setup and take down.  There are still a lot of areas where no one has signed up.  It really takes all of us 

working together to make a great quilt show. 

     Hope everyone is working on quilts to enter in the show.  Just finished my challenge quilt and anoth-

er UFO.  Hoping to get a couple more done. 

     The deadline to turn in the entry form for your quilts is at August’s meeting.  If your quilts are 

completed by then, you can also turn in your quilts that night as well.  The deadline to turn in your 

quilts is Sunday, August 30th.   

     For ease of getting the quilts safely to the judging, we have had to split up the drop off points for 

the quilts.  The challenge, small wall hangings and large wall hangings will go to my house; the twin/lap 

quilts will go to Bonnie Snell’s house, and the large quilts will go to Jeannie Mazzacane’s house.  Please 

call to arrange drop off. 

     The judging of the quilts will take place on Tuesday, September 1st at 9:30 am at the Mary Johnson 

Center.  You really should plan on attending.  I attended for the first time last year and it was great.  

You really get good feed back from the judge.  Instead of our usual potluck, we will be sending out for 

pizza.  

     The Lynch Mob night is planned for Friday, August 28th at 5:30 p.m. at Bonnie’s House.  It’s a pot-

luck.  For those who don’t know what this is… husbands and wives come together, have a chance to meet 

each other, learn how to hang the quilts, and the husbands organize the pick up/set up for Friday night.  

Really helps things go more smoothly for set up. 

     Thank you all for coming together to make a great show. 

 

Karen Cumberland 

Please prepare your show quilts for hanging in the following way: 

 

 All quilts including the challenge and wall hangings need to have a hanging sleeve. 

 All quilts 70 inches and greater, the hanging sleeve must be broken (opened) half way across to  

permit a supporting hanger when being displayed in the show. 

 Sleeves must be 4 inches deep for the hanger and 2 inches shorter - that is, 1 inch in from the left 

and right sides: 

 

Sleeve                        

Quilt back Label  

1 inch from edge 

4 inch sleeve on the vertical 



Birthday Exchange  

and Refreshments  
 

H A P P Y   B I R T H D A Y 
 

    NAME                    BIRTHDAY        BE/R___   

Loretta Castelluccio July 6  July 

Madeline Frey  July 13  July 

Lillian Hart  July 22  July 

Elaine Hudson  July 1  Oct 

Wendy Stephens  July 26  July 

——————————————————————————- 

Sandi Cannarella  Dec 31  July 

Jacque Holmes  Nov 14  July 
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M  E M  B  E  R  S  H  I  P 
We had 38 members for April  & 3 guest 

—————–——————–——————— 

 

  
                                      Fran Martin                                    

If you are listed for this month BE/R,  

this is your month to bring a GIFT for the Birth-

day Exchange Table & FOOD for Refreshments 

& don’t  forget to sign each list.  

If you missed your assigned month, pick another 

month to bring a Gift & Food.                  

JULY REFRESHMENTS FROM: 
Gay Joyner - Brownies 

Jeannie Mazzacane - Grapes & Babybells 
Mary Baughman - Fruit & Cookies 

Belinda Evans - Brownies 
Madeline Frey - Brownie Bites 

BIRTHDAY EXCHANGE 
Gay Joyner - big pink bag of ‘stuff’ 

Mary Baughman - 505 spray & fat qtrs. 
Belinda Evans - 2 license plates frames 

Jeannie Mazzacane - ruler & quilt label maker 
Our Guest Speaker -  pattern 

Donation from quilt show - crib batting 
______________________________________________ 

WON BY: 
Lori Felber - crib batting 

Mary Price - 505 spray & fat qtrs. 
Jeannie Mazzacane - big pink bag of ‘stuff’ 

Janet Walz - ruler & quilt label maker 
Bonnie Snell - license plate frame 
Gay Joyner - license plate frame 

Suzie Napoli - pattern 










